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Notice 

This email message and any attached files may contain information that is confidential and subject of legal privilege intended only for use by the individual or 
entity to whom they are addressed.  If you are not the intended recipient or the person responsible for delivering the message to the intended recipient be 
advised that you have received this message in error and that any use, copying, circulation, forwarding, printing or publication of this message or attached files 
is strictly forbidden, as is the disclosure of the information contained therein.  If you have received this message in error, please notify the sender immediately 
and delete it from your Inbox. 

 

From: Cathie Allen [mailto:   
Sent: Friday, 8 February 2013 3:35 PM 
To: Neville.DavidH[OSC] 
Cc: Greg Shaw 
Subject: Briefing 

 

Hi Dave 
  
As discussed during our phone conversation, the following information was provided to Insp Carstensen by Justin 
Howes regarding our current situation. 
  
- Implementing PP21 and STRmix is the biggest change to forensic biology 
- Implementing a new profiling kit hasn't been done since early 1999 
- Implementing a new statistical software program for mixture interpretation has never been coupled with a new 
profiling kit 
- Queensland is the only jurisdiction to implement by the ANZPAA deadline of end of Dec 2102 
- the mandatory closure of the FSS campus over the Christmas period 2012 meant that in the first week of January 
2013, DNA Analysis received almost 1,000 items (which is double our weekly average).  DNA Analysis received 2,660 
items for January (Jan 2012 figures were 2,954) 
- whilst staff have been deemed competent, they are still training in the new processes so will take longer to complete 
results 
- focussed on major crime over volume crime, as the QPS has previously directed DNA Analysis 
- as more major crime is finalised than volume crime, smaller numbers of profiles are added to NCIDD and major crime 
profiles don't generate large number of links (like volume crime profiles do) - this explains the lower numbers of links 
received in January 
- as expected, mixed DNA profiles are more prevalent and need to be processed through STRmix, which takes longer 
- the outstanding number of results is not insurmountable and have been allocating resources to this area 
- as staff become more familiar with the processes, they will become faster 
- lower numbers of items have been submitted for February - which will assist in this situation 
  
I provided you with my opinion / advice on the following: 
- provide feedback to SOCOs and Scientific Officers regarding taking samples from common items, given the sensitivity 
of PP21 (gave the example of an item from a Poker Machine chair - and that the resulting profile looked like a ladder 
used in our process, indicating a large number of contributors - these types of samples do not provide intelligence to 
the QPS) 

FSS.1000.0262.3145





5

**********************************************************************  

FSS.1000.0262.3147




